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NEWS RELEASE 
Date: Tuesday, August 14, 2018 
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Sheriff’s Deputies Interrupt Burglary In-

Progress, Make three Arrests 
 
At 6:08 p.m. on Monday August 13 Flager County Sheriff’s Deputies responded to a possible burglary in progress 

at 68 Riverina Drive. A neighbor caring for the residence while the owner’s were out of town called the Sheriff’s 

9-1-1 Center after hearing what sounded like breaking glass.  Deputies arrived on scene and observed a broken 

window on the side of the home and immediately established a perimeter.  After deputies began ordering 

occupants out of the home three subjects exited the home and were taken into custody without incident. Deputies 

found the suspects had piled items by the door to remove from the home. 

 

All three subjects were arrested and charged with burglary of an unoccupied dwelling.  Arrested were two female 

juveniles, Chelsey Hairston age 16 from Palm Coast and 15 year old Madison Mabry who had been reported 

missing from Ormond Beach. The third, Dezmon Kearse, an 18 year old male from Daytona Beach. 

 

“This is a great example of neighbors watching out for each other and a caller ‘seeing something, hearing 

something and saying something,’” said Sheriff Rick Staly.  “Our deputies were quick to respond and catching 

them in th act ending their criminal activity.” 

 

Kearse was booked in to the Sheriff Perry Hall Inmate Detention Facility under no bond. Kearse has an adult 

criminal history starting in January of 2017. This arrest is Kearse’ 3rd already this year and has previous arrests in 

2018 for aggravated battery in Volusia County.   

 

The juvenile offenders were processed at the Detention Facility and released to their parents as directed by the 

Florida Department of Juvenile Justice.  
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